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The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) has recommended
creating a new independent public utility to operate Trenton Water Works (TWW),
prompting a unified response from Lawrence Township and neighboring municipalities.
The proposed restructuring comes after a comprehensive technical, managerial, and
financial assessment of TWW revealed significant operational challenges.

The transformation is particularly significant for Lawrence Township residents, as our
community is among the 55% of TWW customers who reside outside Trenton but
currently have no formal role in TWW's governance or operations. Under the proposed
changes, a new independent utility entity would be created to ensure more equitable
representation and improved service delivery across all served municipalities.

Key priorities for the new entity include:
- Transparent appraisal of the creation process
- Clear assessment of impact on rates and fees
- Significant infrastructure improvements
- Professional staffing with competitive salaries

Mayor Hendricks Farmer, along with mayors from Hamilton, Ewing, and Hopewell
Townships and the City of Trenton, has committed to working together over the next six
months to establish this new utility entity. The goal is to create a more efficient,
professionally managed water system that better serves all communities while ensuring
long-term sustainability.

Residents will receive regular updates as this transition progresses. The Township
Council remains committed to protecting our community's interests throughout this
process.



Chief Kevin Reading is pleased to
introduce Officer Zachary Thomas (Badge
#274), who recently graduated from the
Cape May County Police Academy on
January 10, 2025.
A Howell, New Jersey native, Officer
Thomas earned his education from
Brookdale Community College and Rutgers
University. Prior to joining LTPD, he
worked at Brielle Bait and Tackle,
reflecting his passion for fishing.
"Every person I have met in this line of
work has been someone I wanted to
emulate with good character," says Officer
Thomas, who aspires to advance in his
career while serving as a role model for
younger generations.
Welcome to the Lawrence Township Police
Department and our community, Officer
Thomas!

Officer
Spotlight

February Yard Waste Collection
Schedule

Zone 1: February 3-7
Zone 2: February 10-14
Zone 3: February 18-21
Zone 4: February 24-28

For zone maps, collection guidelines, or
questions, contact Public Works:

 (609) 587-1894.












